April 7, 2003

Ms. Laura Wright

1928 Lakehurst Dr SE

Olympia, WA  98501

Dear Ms. Wright,

I recently received a copy of an email you had sent to Lyndel Clark, former certification officer for The Evergreen State College.  Ms. Clark left this position last summer, and I took over in late August.  In December, she passed on your records to me.  At that time, I did not act on your additional endorsement request, as there was a note on the paperwork that additional documentation was needed.

Last Thursday, April 3rd, I met with Connie Reichel, Program and Certification Specialist with OSPI and the liason for Evergreen’s MIT program and OSPI during a certification file visit to our program.  We reviewed your records to see if you qualified for an additional social studies or history endorsement, since I had several questions about your credits and how they applied.  Here are our findings:

1) Additional documentation of credits is still needed at this time.  The Certificated Credits Records you submitted as a record of your credits from Antioch University, Loyola Marymount University, and the University of Phoenix is inadequate for certification purposes.  Please submit official transcripts from these institutions.

2) Clock hour credits cannot generally be used for credits in obtaining endorsements, nor can work experience. The WAC does allow colleges to determine that some experiences are equivalent to college credits, but per Connie, this option is exercised infrequently and can only apply be used for awarding a small number of credits if appropriate. 

3) The geography course you took will not count as the grade was C-. The WAC is clear that all coursework for endorsements must have a C (2.0) grade or better.

